**Legislator Richard Nicolello** LD 9, Deputy Presiding Officer (516)-571-6209

LD 8 (516)-571-6208



Legislator Laura Schaefer LD 14 (516)-571-6214

Legislator Rose Marie Walker LD 17 (516)-571-6217

cc: Beard Adnum.

## NASSAU COUNTY LEGISLATURE

THEODORE ROOSEVELT EXECUTIVE AND LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING 1550 FRANKLIN AVENUE, MINEOLA, NEW YORK 11501

Via Online Filing and Regular Mail

March 7, 2017

Edward M. Dumas, Vice President – Market Development & Public Affairs Long Island Rail Road Expansion Project MTA Long Island Rail Road, MC 1131 Jamaica Station Building Jamaica, N.Y. 11435

Dear Mr. Dumas:

We learned from a news article ("Trash Train" <a href="http://libn.com/2017/02/17/trash-train">http://libn.com/2017/02/17/trash-train</a>) that the New York Department of Environmental Conservation has been considering a "waste-by-rail" proposal from Green Rail Transfer that would transport up to 900 tons of baled municipal solid waste a day via the Long Island Rail Road mainline that runs through the heart of communities that will be impacted by the proposed 3rd Track Project.

Notwithstanding representations to the contrary, increased transportation of freight is clearly a motivation for the for the 3rd Track Project. The issue of the increased freight, potentially including hazardous waste, is of great concern to the communities and residents we represent. Unfortunately, it is an issue that the LIRR has avoided in the scoping and environmental review process.

Now, we learn that at the same time that the LIRR rushed through an environmental review process in order to suppress opposition, a state agency has been reviewing a proposal to send 900 tons of municipal trash down the main line each day. This proposal was never disclosed in the DEIS or at the hearings. Community leaders and residents must be provided with full disclosure and must be given the opportunity to ask questions and raise concerns. An environmental impact statement that fails to address this issue is per se incomplete.

Given the costs and sensitivity of the disposal of waste on Long Island, the proposal by Green Rail is likely to be only the first. It is not difficult to envision that the main line, with its enhanced capacity from the 3rd Track, will become a highway for moving enormous amounts of waste through our communities. This very well could be the 21st Century version of the "garbage barge."

Considering the above, we demand that the LIRR amend the Draft Environmental Impact Statement, re-open the comment period and schedule an additional hearing. The public has a

right to have their voices heard on this very important environmental issue, which right has been denied by the failure to disclose this obvious environmental impact.

We also call for the immediate disclosure of any communications between the DEC, MTA/LIRR and/or Green Rail regarding the "Trash Train" proposal. To this end, we will be serving your offices and the DEC with FOIL requests.

Thank you for your prompt consideration of the above. We ask that you contact counsel to the Legislative Majority, Christopher Ostuni at 516-571-6220 to confirm a reopening of the environmental review process.

Sincerely,

**Deputy Presiding Officer** 

Legislative District 9

Laura Schaefer

Legislative District 14

Legislator Vincent T. Muscarella

Queent o Muscaselle

Legislative District 8

Rose Marie Walker

Legislative District 17

CC:

Village Officials Association

Mayor Scott Strauss, Village of Mineola

Mayor Robert LoFaro, Village of New Hyde Park

Mayor Nicholas Episcopia, Village of Garden City

Mayor Gerard Tangredi, Village of Stewart Manor

Mayor Thomas Tweedy, Village of Floral Park

Mayor Peter Cavallaro, Village of Westbury